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Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
As you will all be aware, Mrs. Gilbert has been our Interim Headteacher since 
January 2023 following the retirement of Miss. Heng. Many parents and staff 
have fed back to me that they feel there has been a seamless transition, which 
is something the board are very grateful to Mrs. Gilbert for. 
 
As governors we have been working hard behind the scenes to recruit a 
replacement Headteacher on a permanent basis; delays which were sadly out of 
our control meant this has taken longer than we would have hoped, however, I 
am pleased to share that we held interviews with shortlisted candidates 
yesterday and have made a unanimous decision. 
 
It is my pleasure to announce on behalf of the board of Governors that Mrs. 
Gilbert has been appointed as our new Headteacher, effective immediately. 
 
I am sure you will all join me in wishing Mrs. Gilbert our congratulations and 
best wishes on her new appointment. 
 
Thank you all for your continued patience, understanding and support, 
 
All the best, 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Wendy Lamb 
Chair of Governors 


